
 

Message from the President 
 
Special Exception Zoning Hearing – 14419 Old 
Hanover Road - On December 19, 2006 a Special 
Exception Hearing was held at the request of Mr. Lee 
Yachimowicz owner of Leyland Nursery. The request 
was to allow a Horticultural Nursery and Landscape 
Service Operation on RC-2 zone property. 
 
After listening to the concerns of the community, 
visiting the property and meeting with Mr. 
Yachimowicz an agreement was reached to limit 
development and activities. The Honorable William 
J. Wiseman, III, Zoning Commissioner for Baltimore 
County incorporated the agreement elements into his 
decision rendered on December 19, 2006. They are as 
follows: 

• A building permit may be obtained to 
construct a new storage building as requested.  

• An earth berm with landscape evergreen-type 
plantings will be constructed to buffer the 
view of parking areas and the new building.  

• New structures to be limited to 24 feet 
maximum height.  

• No business signage, retail sales or firewood 
operation or waste disposal permitted on 
premises.  

• No additional structural improvements 
permitted at this site (3.15 acres) without a 
public hearing. 

• There shall be no more than 15 commercial 
vehicles stored on the property at any one 
time.  

• Limitations imposed on size of trucks and 
hours of operation.  

• The maximum number of employees shall at 
no time exceed 20 in number. 

These conditions are intended to run with the land 
and bind the Petitioner and his successor and assigns. 
 

 

 
 
I would like to thank Lee Yachimowicz for working 
with the HRA in developing the agreement that will 
meet his needs and our concerns about future usage. 
Lee and his family live on the property that is well 
maintained and beautifully landscaped. 
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Adopt a Highway 
Stan Dabkowski has volunteered to coordinate our 
Adopt-a-highway efforts to maintain a neat and 
pristine appearance along Route 30 from Frye Road 
to the intersection of Route 30 & 91. Knowing Stan, I 
am sure that anyone that volunteers to help with this 
clean up efforts will have fun and stories to tell.  

Election of Officers 
Nominations are:      
President – S. Glenn Elseroad  
V. President – George Neubeck 
Treasurer   -  Carol Isaac 
Secretary – Rob Holtz 
Board Members: 
Sandy Brown, Libby Southall , Kelly Palmiotto, 
Dorothy Griffin, Bob Slaterbeck, George Harman 
And Stan Dabkowski 

Watchdog  Report 
We will continue working with property owners in 
our efforts to improve and maintain the rural beauty 
of the area. 

Leisure Specialties 
Construction has begun for a new showroom and 
warehouse for Leisure Specialties along Route 30 just 
north of Lees Mill Road. We have invited the owner 
to attend our February meeting to talk about the 
products they will be selling, hours of operation and 
other points of interest. 

 


